KEWANEE HIGH SCHOOL

1101 East Third Street Kewanee, IL 61443 (309) 853-3328 FAX (309)854-0210

Dear Parent:

We are pleased to inform you that your son/daughter has successfully completed our school's classroom and practice driving phase of Driver Education.

We feel your new driver has been given a sound foundation for a long safe driving career. Even though he/she has met the state's minimum requirements of 30 hours in the classroom and 6 hours Behind-The-Wheel driving, we strongly urge you to ride with him/her and evaluate his/her competency yourself.

If you feel it is necessary, you can provide him/her additional practice and help, even beyond the 50 hours you are required to give. When you feel he/she is capable and responsible enough, you can take your young driver to get his/her driver's license at the Secretary of State's test facility at 715 Tenney Street, Kewanee, Illinois. If you have questions, you may call the facility at 853-5903.

When applying for their license at the driver services facility, students should have their:

- 1. Instructional Permit
- 2. Social Security Card
- 3. Certified copy of their original Birth Certificate (no photo copies)
- 4. School; I.D. and/or other form of I.D.
- 5. Cooperative Driver Testing Program Certificate (applies only if you had at least a solid "B" or better in both classroom and practice driving phase of Driver Education.)
- 6. 50 Hour parent certification form signed by parent or guardian
- 7. Affidavit/Consent For Minor Formed signed in front of a Notary Public {The KHS secretaries are Notaries}
- 8. Need a copy of your High School Transcripts
- 9. Current Proof of Car Insurance for the car used for the driving test (if taking the driving test)
- 10. Parents, will have to sign a form verifying the student's home address at the DMV.
- 11. Blue Slips are now electronically sent to the driver's facility; check with the ISBE WEB SITE or driver instructor to make sure it has been sent for.

If the student driver had a "B" or better, in both of the two phases (classroom and practice driving) he/she will be exempt from the driving test at the test facility. The student will have been issued a Cooperative Driver Testing Program Certificate with the test score on it signed by the instructor. If you have been issued this certificate, take this form with you to the test facility.....otherwise you have to take the drivers test.

In addition, any student that receives a CDTP certificate, but whose birthday falls on one of the "Spot-Check" dates will be required to complete a driver's examination at the Secretary of State's Driver Services facility. These dates are no longer being published to the driver education instructors.

Your cooperation with our school's Driver Education program is appreciated. If we can be of further help please contact Mr. Tim Atwell at 853-3328.

Sincerely,

Rebecca Baney, Principal Tim E. Atwell, Driver Education Department Vincent Miles, Driver Education Department Brad Swanson, Driver Education Department Steve Wheelock, Excel Driver Education Department